Rockville Town Council Regular Meeting
Minutes for August 24, 2015

The Rockville Town Council met on August 24, 2015 for the regular scheduled meeting in the Town Hall at 12:00pm.  Those in attendance were Josh Sorrels, Parke Swaim, Steve Waltz and Liddy Dowd-Wright.  Debra Olson was absent.  Mike Stites, Town Attorney, was present.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Council requests to be on the agenda included Cindy Fort, American Structure to discuss the Town’s Sewer Rehabilitation Project.  Requests to be on the agenda included Dan Holcomb, VFW to discuss details in demolishing a neighboring building to be used as a  parking lot.  Cindy distributed a summary of the tow bids that were received for the Sewer Rehabilitation Project.  Two bid were received from Layne Inliner ($131,875.00) and Fluid Waste Services ($147,167.50).  The engineer’s opinion of the cost for the project was $102,113.00Josh(m)/Parke(2) to approve the meeting minutes with corrections from the August 10 meeting.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.  Liddy(m)/Parke(2) to approve the August 24 claims in the amount of $478,185.13.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.   Parke(m)/Liddy(2) to approve billing adjustments in the amount of $15,650.04.    
Dr. Waltz stated the due date for accepting bids for the sewer improvements had been postponed.  The contractors that reviewed the bid specifications stated a concern with the repairs in different areas of the project.  The bid specifications will include an addendum and a new bid due date will be scheduled by the next meeting.  
Josh(m)/Debra(2) ISC’s recommendation to award the quote to HD Supply in the amount of $3,927.00 for disconnect switches and the hook stick operated switch for the Virginia Street and Valley Drive project which will improve down time during power outages.   All voted aye.  Motion carried.   Josh(m)/Debra(2) the contract in the amount of $600.00/day with an estimate of two days with ISC to supervise installation of the overhead switches.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.
Parke(m)/Debra(2) the Rockville-Adams Township Fire Department Policy Addendum to Ordinance #2014-16 (please see attached addendum).  Parke, Debra and Steve voted aye.  Josh abstained.  Motion carried.  
Chad stated the blacktop project for Michigan, Pennsylvania, Sill and East High Streets has been completed.  He stated that Michigan has been paved from edge to edge instead of 14’ wide for the same cost.  He commented that the contractor had concerns with the drop off at 14’.  Chad distributed the vehicle logs for July.     
Rodney distributed the Monthly UCR Code, Incident Frequency Reports and vehicle logs for July.  Rodney also commented that National Nite Out was a success and attendance was greater than in years past.    
Dr. Waltz suggested regular maintenance needed to be done for the light poles along Hwy 41.  Chad will get project scheduled.
Parke presented quotes from Kubota and John Deere for a utility tractor/backhoe.  Debra(m)/Josh(2) to purchase a 2015 John Deere 3039R utility tractor with backhoe and loader attachment at approximately $27,000.00 to be paid from the three utility funds.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.           
Josh(m)/Debra(2) to adjourn the meeting.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.
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